
The October 2018 Regular Meeting Synopsis 
 

The October Regular meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Chairman Harris and it was determined there was 
a quorum.  Supervisor Whitaker offered the invocation and everyone joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The 
agenda was approved on a motion by Supervisor Whitaker.  The minutes for the September Regular Meeting 
and the Joint Public Hearing were approved on a motion by Supervisor Gleason.  All financial reports were 
approved on a motion by Supervisor Barnard. 
 
During the public comments, Matthew Brown spoke about the issues brought to the Board at the September 
meeting by Supervisor Scott and asked the Board if the outcome made any common sense. 
 
David Whitaker reported on activity from VDOT in the County.  
 
John Tyler Community College gave a power point presentation regarding activity at their campuses.   
 
Dr. David Smith and Dr. Cynthia Reasoner addressed the Board regarding future plans for the Amelia County 
Schools. 
 
A Special Event Permit to hold the annual Christmas parade along with a street closing resolution was 
unanimously approved. 
 
A resolution to recognize November 15, 2018 as America Recycles Day in Amelia County was also 
approved.   
 
County Administrator, Taylor Harvie reported the host fee check for September was $57, 825.67.  
Southside Virginia Community College sent their latest newsletter and Madeline’s House submitted the 
August/September Newsletter.  Candy Freeman from Madeline’s House attended and presented a letter of 
appreciation for Amelia County’s support. 
 
Virginia Department of Agriculture provided the 2019 Guidelines for Participation in Aerial Treatments 
for the Virginia Cooperative Gypsy Moth Suppression Program. 
 
Piedmont Regional Juvenile Detention Center Commission and Piedmont Regional Jail Authority 
submitted meeting information and Piedmont Senior Resources submitted their latest newsletter.  
Piedmont Court Services provided information on the FY2017-2018 Annual Report.  Quarterly reports 
from county agencies were submitted to the Board and Taylor Harvie gave an update on weather events 
from the previous storm.    
 
During the Supervisor’s comments, Supervisor Gleason addressed the accident involving Deputy Sheriff 
Les Molnar and reported on the death of a State Trooper killed in the line of duty at the North/South 
Carolina border. 
 
Supervisor Scott reported he attended a broadband meeting through GoVA.  He also said his town hall 
meeting was successful and encouraged other supervisors to hold one in their respective districts. 
 
Supervisor Whitaker said he attended the dedication ceremony for Rev. McDowell Delany. 
 
With no other business, the October Board of Supervisors meeting was adjourned. 


